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DELAWARE VALLEY ENGINEERS WEEK 
FEBRUARY 13-21, 2009
�
The Celebration is About to Begin… 

 
The celebration of Engineers Week in the Delaware V alley will take place February 13-21.   
Engineers Week is held nationally each year to recognize engineering accomplishments throughout 
the nation.  In the Philadelphia area, Engineers Week programs have been conducted continuously 
since 1953.  

 
Engineers Week activities are sponsored by a coalition of engineering societies, government 
agencies, universities and major corporations which represent thousands of engineers.  The 
Club’s Engineers Week Committee (formerly the Delaware Valley Engineers Week Council) 
coordinates this celebration every year.  As always, several special events are planned to 
celebrate Engineers Week. 

 
The Engineers Week celebration will kick off with the Proclamation Luncheon  on Friday, 
February 13  at the Union League  in Center City.  The feature event of the Luncheon is the 
introduction of the 2009 Delaware Valley Engineer of the Year, David Lowdermilk  of Pennoni 
Associates, by the 2008 Engineer of the Year, Dr. Dianne Dorland . 

 
On Wednesday, February 18, the candidates nominated for Delaware Valley Young Engineer 
of the Year  honors will be recognized at a dinner which will be held at the Union League . 

 
The “main event” of Engineers Week, the 
Banquet , will be conducted on Saturday, 
February 21 at The Springhaven Club in 
Wallingford, Delaware County.   At the Banquet, 
the 2009 Engineer of the Year will be formally 
inducted.  Additionally, scholarships and student 
paper prizes will be awarded, and the projects 
honored as 2009 Engineering Achievements will 
be cited. 

 
For more information on these and other 
Engineers Week events, costs, and reservations, 
please consult the Engineers Week website, 
www.dvewc.org. 
 
 

 
 

… and Volunteers Are Needed 
  

 Currently, the Engineers Week Committee 
is in need of volunteers to assist in the 
many activities surrounding Engineers 
Week.  Planning for future events and 
programs is already underway and occurs 
year-round. 
 
Whether you have an hour, a day, a 
weekend, or whatever, the Committee has 
a need for your talents and skills.  If you 
can, we ask that you consider becoming 
involved in areas such as the “Engineers 
Week and You” newsletter, website 
coordination, Hall of Fame, Proclamation 
Luncheon, Annual Banquet, public 
relations, and fund development.  
 

 If you are interested in volunteering with 
the Committee, or have any questions on 
the various opportunities, please contact 
Michael McAtee , PE, Committee Vice 
Chair (215-922-8081, ext. 1622, or  
mjmcatee@urbanengineers.com.  
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
  

 
 
 
 
 

I bring greetings from the Board and Staff for a safe and 
joyous holiday season and a prosperous New Year. 
 
While the calendar says end of year, the Club is 
administratively at the mid-year point. I took a quick snapshot 
of where we’ve been in focusing on “coalescing of the 
engineering community” and make the following comments 
and report.  
 
The Club has had fewer independent meetings and has 
instead participated in and encouraged more joint activities. 
We have, in fact, looked to identify even more collaborative 
efforts through the work of our Affiliate Affairs Committee, 
which hosted a summit of local engineering organizations. 
Direct Club involvement with Engineers Week activities is 
another new effort. 
 
We have also made soon-to-be noticed progress with  
bringing the Club to a 21st-century eCommerce position, with 
both a new website and association management software.  
The combination will encompass electronic communications 

including meeting registrations and “the engineering place to go in the Delaware Valley” 
for our members, our fellow engineers and the general public, including those who we 
look to attract into engineering careers. We have created a new and consistent look in 
these communications including a single updated logo. 
 
As Diane Conway outlines in her message, the membership efforts have been 
expanded with several companies leading by example and signing on as corporate 
members. In addition, Temple University is home to the first Student Chapter of the 
Club. 
 
All of this has been possible with a vibrant committee structure directly involving many 
more (and new) people in producing our programs. 
 
While we make progress in our daily activities, a Strategic Planning Committee is 
monitoring our progress with the Board of Directors to be sure we are focused and 
headed in a consistent direction, with the right priorities to be successful.  
 
While we will not be immune from the challenges of 2009, however they play out, the 
Club is working hard at continuing our 130 year plus tradition of high levels of support to 
the engineering community. 
 
Eric Flicker, P.E. 
President    
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A MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR          

 
Let me first start off by wishing you all a very happy 
holiday season and a very good and prosperous 2009. 
 
The Engineers’ Club of Philadelphia is happy to 
announce the introduction of our new corporate 
membership.  This unique membership category now 
makes it possible for companies to become members of 
the Club.  There are different levels of corporate 
membership designed to fit the needs of small and 
large companies alike.  As corporate members of the 
Club, companies will get a package of benefits including 
a designated number of their employees as individual 
Club members.  (We have provided a chart outlining the 
benefits of corporate membership on page 11 for your 
review.) 

  

 

 
What will corporate membership in the Engineers’ Club do for your company?  It 
provides value at many different levels. 
 
For the Engineering Company and Companies with Engi neers  
The Club is the place to come to provide professional development opportunities for 
staff to create the enlightened leaders of today and tomorrow throughout the company.  
The Club is your corporate solution to comply with the coming continuing 
educational licensing requirements for Pennsylvania  and neighboring states. It is 
the place for your staff to network and to discover new business opportunities . 
 
For the Individual Member: 
The Engineers’ Club is the place to get information, advance job skills and fulfill 
licensing requirements for PA and neighboring states.  It is the place to network with 
other engineers from all disciplines and other technical professionals to exchange 
thoughts and ideas.  It is where the seeds of tomorrow’s engineering advances are 
sown and germinate.   
 
For The Engineering Community: 
The Engineers’ Club is the focal point for the engineering community in the Delaware 
Valley and provides a unified voice for the profession.  It stimulates interest in the field 
so young people want to become engineers.  It helps build future leaders in the 
engineering profession to ensure excellence in engineering continues in the 
Philadelphia region for generations to come. 
 
For more information on corporate membership in the Engineers’ Club please visit our 
website at www.engrclub.org. or contact me directly at dconway@engrclub.org. 
  
Diane Conway, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
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CLUB UNVEILS NEW LOGO 
 

 
 
The Club’s Marketing Committee has been busy upgrading the look of the Club.  As 
part of this effort, the committee has designed a new logo, shown above and on the 
cover of this edition of The Bulletin . 
 
At our November meeting the Board approved the new logo and is unveiling it in this 
edition of The Bulletin .  It combines elements of the rich history of the Engineers’ Club 
with fresh new elements for the future.  The logo gives a new polished image while 
preserving the elegance of the past.  We hope you like it!  
 
 
 
 
 
FIRST STUDENT CHAPTER OF THE ENGINEERS’ CLUB ESTABL ISHED 
 
At our November 18 Board meeting, the Board of Directors voted to accept the 
establishment of the Club’s first Student Chapter.  Last spring, Diane Conway, our 
Executive Director, attended an employment fair at Temple University’s College of 
Engineering.  During the event, many students expressed an interest in establishing a 
student chapter of the Engineers’ Club at the University.   
 
Two freshmen engineering students, Joshua Sewald and Paul Ebert, led the charge.  
They organized other students, drafted a charter, completed an application and made 
presentations to Temple authorities to complete the process required by the University 
to establish such a chapter.  At our November meeting, the Board approved the 
establishment of the Chapter to finalize the process. 
 
The Chapter will begin with about 20 students and Dr. William Miller, their faculty 
advisor.  We welcome our newest members and look forward to working with the 
students. 
 
Josh and Paul’s leadership and perseverance are an inspiration to us all. 
Congratulations on a job well done!   
 
Thanks also to Past President Ruben David for his assistance in getting the Student 
Chapter up and running. 
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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE ON CONTINUING EDUCATION FOR  
ENGINEERS IN PENNSYLVANIA  
 
At the Pennsylvania Society of Professional Engineers (PSPE) regional meeting on November 
18, a legislative update session was presented by John Wanner, PSPE Executive Director.  The 
timely topic was the continuing education requirements for engineers in the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania.  We have provided a summary of the proceedings for your information. 
 
History and background 
Over the past decade, there has been a 
national trend towards continuing education 
requirements for professional engineers as 
part of the licensure renewal process.  
Pennsylvania, along with our neighbors in 
New Jersey and Delaware, does not have 
any such requirements, as many other 
states have already adopted. 
 
In 2006, Pennsylvania legislators took the 
first step for such legislation.  A bill was 
introduced based on the standards of the 
National Council of Examiners for 
Engineering and Surveying (NCEES).   
However, the bill was revised through the 
legislative process, and did not resemble 
the original version when it finally became 
law.   
 
The current law is similar to New York’s 
requirements in that each course that would 
be used to count toward professional 
development must be reviewed and 
approved by the State Board before being 
eligible to be counted toward the 
educational requirement.  Most other states 
having a continuing education requirement 
do not stipulate that coursework has to have 
Board approval.  In those states, technical 
society presentations and meetings can be 
used to obtain Professional Development 
Hours (PDH) for continuing education. 
 
To address this, a second bill was 
introduced which would make Pennsylvania  

more like the less-restrictive states. 
Unfortunately, this bill has been stalled in 
committee.  Since the Legislature closes for 
business on November 30, the bill will 
expire in session.  It is the intention to 
reintroduce it in the 2009 legislative 
session. 
 
Update 
In the meantime, under the provisions of the 
current legislation, the State Board must 
draft and enact regulations to comply with 
the law.  These regulations, before 
implemented, will come out for public 
comment.  
 
At present, the State Board’s attorneys are 
leaning towards an interpretation that would 
allow for sponsoring organizations to be 
approved.  That means that an organization 
gets approved and, accordingly, its 
continuing education offerings are accepted 
for credit.  Technical societies, like the 
Engineers’ Club, could easily be approved.  
Thus, most of the courses the Club offers 
would qualify toward the continuing 
education requirements.  The only 
exclusions are management type courses, 
such as negotiations and supervision.  
 
Additionally, the status of the acceptance of 
many in-house corporate training programs 
for continuing education purposes is unclear 
at this time.  However, if they were 
sponsored by a technical organization, like 
the Club, they would qualify.   

 
Where does this leave us? 
The regulations are not yet in written form and are not available for public review and comment.   
The regulatory process may still take months.  It is also unclear whether any new bill that might 
be introduced will move at all and, if so, how quickly.  It is, however, anticipated that the 
requirements will take effect beginning with the next licensure cycle which commences October 
2009. 
 
 The Club will continue to be involved with this issue and will update you as developments occur 
as we know it is of critical importance to our members.  Rest assured that, as these continuing 
education mandates take effect, the Club will be a key resource to help you fulfill them. 
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CONTINUING EDUCATION SEMINAR UPDATE 
 

 

On November 1 the Club presented a one-day seminar 
entitled “Understanding Finance for the Professional 
Engineer”.  Because of popular demand, the Club brought 
back nationally-acclaimed presenter, David Wahby (pictured 
at left), to conduct a Part 2 as follow-up to the seminar the 
Club conducted last February.  The effort was quite 
successful. 
 
As part of its commitment to providing affordable, useful and 
time sensitive continuing education to the Delaware Valley 
engineering community, the Club instituted our One Day 
Seminar program in 2006.  The program falls under our 
Professional Development Committee, chaired by Vice 
President Bob Wright, and has been guided by Board 
Member Chris Menna along with Club staff and volunteers 
Diane Conway, Dick Mulford, Eric Flicker, Ruben David, 
Carol Martsolf and Mike McAtee. 

 
The typical all-inclusive tuition for the seminars has been held to $150 per person - a great price 
these days in our tough economy.  Similar offerings typically charge four or five times that 
amount.  Seminar attendees, both Club members and non-members alike, have repeatedly 
commented on the great value they have received. 
 
One of the main reasons that the seminars could be offered at such a great price has been the 
outstanding financial and in-kind support of Pennoni Associates  over the years.  In doing this, 
Pennoni continues to show its leadership and interest in supporting the Delaware Valley 
engineering community, 
 
Another reason why the Club has been able to provide such a great benefit to its seminar 
attendees was the corporate sponsorship which helped defray the overall costs. The Club would 
like to thank all its corporate sponsors, especially those who supported the November 1 effort - 
Pennoni Associates , Urban Engineers  and Modjeski & Masters . 
 
As the Pennsylvania licensure regulations are changing, the demand for continuing education 
continues to increase for the engineering profession.  The Club’s professional development 
program has diverse offerings ranging in topic area and format and is available to members and 
non-members.  For more information on the Club’s Professional Development Program and 
upcoming offerings or for information about becoming a member of the Professional 
Development Committee, please visit our website at www.engrclub.org. 
 
CLUB BOARD APPOINTS NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 
At our November meeting, the Board of 
Directors appointed the Nominations 
Committee.  The Committee will be chaired 
by immediate Past President, Ruben David.  
Joining the Chair on the Committee will be 
Board member Phil Wursta.  Rounding out 
the Committee will be Club members 
Denise Tumelty and Lawrence Dibor. The 
contact information for each Committee 
member is: 
 

   Ruben David     (rubenddavid@man.com) 
   Phil Wursta       (pwursta@pennoni.com) 
   Denise Tumelty (ddtumelty@msn.com) 
   Lawrence Dibor (lodadcon@aol.com) 
 
The Nominations Committee will be meeting 
soon to work on recruiting volunteers for the 
various Club committees and developing 
the slate of candidates for the 2009 Board 
election. 
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FUTURE CITY COMPETITION - VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE 

The Future City Competition offers the 
opportunity for 7th and 8th grade student 
teams to design a City of the Future using 
SimCity 3000TM software.  The teams are 
required by the program to control the rate 
of development given the constraints 
present in building real cities (taxes, traffic 
congestion, pollution, etc.) and the time 
available.  They are also assigned a specific 
engineering problem in the competition 
program around which they must develop 
their city. 

Each team must build a 30"x60"x24" high 
(maximum) scale model of a section of their 
city. The model must contain at least one 
moving part, such as a transportation or 
communications component.  If a power 
source is used, the power must be self-
contained.  The team decides what 
materials to use to construct the model, with 
a $100 limit on the total cost of the model. 
Recycling is encouraged as much as 
possible. 

The teams must draft two essays – one is a 
short abstract to describe its city and its 
services, the other addresses the 
engineering problem assigned at the start of 
the competition. 

The student teams from all participating 
schools will participate in the all-day judging 
event on January 24 at the Sheet Metal 
Union Hall in South Philadelphia. The teams 
present their city and its amenities to judges 

(typically engineers and planners). The 
students are also evaluated as a team on 
how well they can explain the design and 
function of their futuristic city. Once the 
students have completed their presentation, 
they are questioned by the judges to 
determine the depth of their knowledge of 
their city and the engineering principles they 
have learned. 

All of the six finalists are provided 
certificates and savings. The first place 
team represents our region in the National 
Future City Competition in Washington, 
D.C. during National Engineers Week, held 
annually in February. There, they compete 
with teams from 31 other regional 
competitions around the country.  

In addition to the competition awards, there 
are a number of special awards provided by 
corporations, technical societies and 
individuals to schools showing excellence in 
special categories such as transportation, 
energy distribution, waste water treatment, 
manufacturing, fire protection and many 
others. These awards usually consist of 
savings bonds for the students and 
engraved plaques for all of the team 
members.  

We have awarded up to 35 different special 
awards annually so that every team has the 
opportunity to win at least one award. The 
goal is to have the teams leave the 
competition feeling that they have been 
recognized for their efforts. 

 
Several schools are still in need of mentors as of this printing: 
 
 Delaware Valley Friends School (Paoli) 
 Feltonville School of Arts and Science (Philadelphia) 
 Stetson Middle School (West Chester) 
 Holy Child Catholic School (Philadelphia) 
 Lambert Intermediate School (East Stroudsburg, PA) 
 Lehman Intermediate School (Dingmans Ferry, PA) 
 Mariana Bracetti Academy (Philadelphia) 
 New Hope Solebury Middle School (New Hope) 
 Raub Middle School (Allentown)  
  
Please contact Jennifer Wetzel (jwetzel@upenn.edu), 215-573-3935 if you would like to become 
a mentor or assist the Future City effort as a volunteer.  
 
Please visit our website - www.futurecityphilly.org  - for more information. 
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CLUB HOSTS ENGINEERING SOCIETIES SUMMIT 
 
The Club initiated a project to coordinate 
activities involving all the technical societies 
of the Delaware Valley by hosting the first 
Engineering Societies Leadership Summit 
on September 16. The summit was well 
attended with Presidents and 
representatives of 18 societies and the Club 
Board in attendance.  The objective of the 
Summit was to promote collaboration on a 
regional basis.   
 
The first area of collaboration discussed 
was a joint calendar of events.  All societies 
were offered the opportunity to share their 
schedules on a common calendar on the 
Club website. This joint calendar provides 
an overview of all the technical society 
meetings in the area. It will assist to avoid 
scheduling conflicts as well as to promote 
joint, collaborative meetings.  The Club is 
encouraging all societies to take advantage 
of this joint calendar by submitting 
information about your upcoming events.  
 

Another collaborative effort is scholarships.  
All societies can contribute to a database of 
scholarships that will be hosted on the Club 
website to better assist students in search 
of an engineering scholarship.  It will also 
begin to give us an idea of the cumulative 
amount of funds awarded throughout the 
entire engineering profession.  
 
Legislative initiatives and Engineers Week 
activities were also discussed as areas of 
collaboration.   
 
The initial feedback from the technical 
society representatives who attended was 
very positive.  Everyone in attendance was 
interested in joining the collaborative 
activities as well as participating in future 
summits. 
 
For more information about the summit or 
how your society can get involved, please 
contact Diane Conway at 
dconway@engrclub.org 

 
 
CLUB HOSTS MEMBERSHIP MEETING AND TOUR AT CBS-3 HIG H 
DEFINITION TV STUDIO 
 

 
 
 
On October 7, the Club hosted a membership meeting and “members only” tour of the new CBS-
3 high definition TV studio.  The membership meeting agenda featured a welcome from 
President Eric Flicker, a Club update by Executive Director Diane Conway and presentation by 
Rich Paleski of CBS-3.  The evening culminated with dinner and a tour of the new studio.  Many 
thanks to Rich and the staff at CBS-3 for hosting the Club. 
�
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GOLF OUTING A SUCCESS 
�
The 9th Annual Engineers Week Golf Outing went off as scheduled on October 17.  After a 
week’s worth of unseasonably warm days, the forecast for that Friday was not looking good, with 
much cooler weather and rain predicted, but with the sun shining and a slight breeze, it turned 
into a great weather day for golf.    
 
A total of 80 golfers and wanna-bes (probably more of the latter, given the robust sales of 
“mulligans”!) showed up at Island Green Country Club for the event, and from all indications, a 
good time was had by all. 
  
The STV team took the coveted Mulford Prism as this year’s Outing winner.   
 
Special thanks to the Outing sponsors:   
 
Title Sponsor  Urban Engineers  
 
Gold Sponsor  Burns Group, DMJM Harris 
 
Silver Sponsor  Carr & Duff, James J. Anderson Construction, Michael Baker, Jr. 
 
Bronze Sponsor   Gessler Construction, McMahon Associates, Ram-Tech Engineers, 
   Traffic Planning & Design 
 
Supporting Sponsor Arora Engineers, Pennoni Associates, STV 
 
Breakfast Sponsor Stantec 
 
Thanks also to NRI Repromax for its donation of the signs and printing. 
 
As always, the cadre of volunteers helped to make the event a successful one.  Carol Martsolf 
and Casey Moore ably chaired and orchestrated the Outing, with help from Erin Bolz, Patti 
Gibson, Megan Syrnick, Gail Wright, and Bob Wright.  McCormick Taylor Inc. also dispatched 
some helpers to the course for the cause. 
 
 
 
 
�

 TO NEW MEMBERS 
 
  Robert Gelsher   Fran Pollart 
 
  Ernest Hanna    Jason Schmoyer 
 
  Bijan Pashanamaei   Brandon Swartley 
 

We also extend a warm welcome and thanks to our fir st corporate members: 

 GOLD MEMBERS    BRONZE MEMBERS 

 Pennoni Associates   Arora Engineers 
 Urban Engineers    Burns Group  
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CONSIDER CORPORATE MEMBERSHIP 
 
The Club now offers a Corporate Membership option.  A comparison of rates and levels 
is provided for your review.   
 

�
 
UPCOMING ENGINEERS’ CLUB MEETINGS 
 
Here are events scheduled in December: 
 
Engineers’ Club Holiday Luncheon - Thursday, December 4 
11:30 Reception, 12:00 Luncheon - Philadelphia Marriott 
Speaker - Dr. Alex Magoun, Director, David Sarnoff Library, Princeton 
Topic - The life of David Sarnoff and his impact on the wireless industry. 
Cost - $45 (Club member), $55 (non-member) 
Information – www.dvewc.org 
 
Multi-Society Dinner Meeting - Wednesday, December 10  
5:30 Reception, 6:30 Dinner - The Down Town Club 
Speaker - Charles Isdell, Director of Aviation, Philadelphia International Airport 
Topic - Strategies and Timelines for Airport Improvements 
Cost - $45  
Information and reservations – www.samephiladelphiapost.org 
 
Engineers’ Club/Philadelphia Section ASCE Younger M ember Forum Joint   
   Meeting - Monday, December 15 
12:00 Noon - Municipal Services Building  
Speakers – Fred Brehm and Stephen Bardsley, Powell Trachtman Logan Carrie &   
   Lombardo PC 
Topic – Professional Liability Overview 
Cost - $10 
Reservations – info@engrclub.org 
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PAST PRESIDENT DAVID HELPS PHILLIES BRING HOME A 
CHAMPIONSHIP? 
 
We’re not sure how he helped, but Past 
President Ruben David posed with the 
World Championship Trophy last month, 
shortly before the Phils took possession of it 
for 2008.  We know the team hired a Ruben 
shortly after becoming World Champs, but 
we thought his last name was Amaro. 
 
In any event, we’re happy that Ruben 
helped end the Phils’ 28-year drought, in 
whatever way he did.  (Maybe he was the 
good-luck charm the team needed?) 

 
 

THE ENGINEERS’ CLUB OF PHILADELPHIA 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 
 
 

                              President                           ERIC L. FLICKER, PE 
 

   1st Vice President MICHAEL J. McATEE, PE 
   2nd Vice President        ROBERT M. WRIGHT, PE 
   Treasurer     RICHARD A. MULFORD, PE 
   Secretary     ALLAN R. RITCHIE, PE 

Club Directors  

 SUSAN L. BEST, PE  
 E. MITCHELL SWANN, PE 
 PHILIP W. WURSTA, PE 
 JAMES P. MARKHAM II, PE 
 CAROL C. MARTSOLF, PE 

 CHRISTOPHER I. McCABE, Esq.  
 CHRISTOPHER J. MENNA, PE 
 DIANNE DORLAND, PE, PHD 
 PETER SILVERBERG, PE

Past Presidents  

JUDSON F. VOGDES, PE 
JOSEPH R. SYRNICK, PE 

RUBEN D. DAVID, PE 
 

   Executive Director    DIANE CONWAY, PhD. 
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